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About FEA Ministries, Inc. 
FEA Ministries is a nonprofit organization 
that exists to Serve the Church and Reach 
the World. We fulfill the Commission 
of Christ by producing disciple makers 
around the world through diverse Christian 
ministries. The three main branches of FEA 
Ministries are Hope International Missions, 
Sea Breeze Community and Sea Breeze 
Camp Meeting. Our ministry is about 
making sure people everywhere are ready to 
spend eternity with God. 
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Changes are an inevitable part of life. While they are often difficult, 
changes are necessary and many times prepare the individual or orga-

nization for growth. President Sidney Grant has led FEA Ministries with 
distinction for nearly ten years. Not long ago he felt God 
guiding him away from the presidency at the conclusion of 
his current term in February 2017. Thus began a period of 
transition for both him and FEA. 

We are grateful for a clear sense of God’s guidance as the 
FEA Board of Directors conducted a thorough search for 
the person to succeed President Grant. As the selection 
process came to a close and the next president was unani-
mously elected, there was no doubt that the transition was 
in God’s hands. 

In this special issue we are happy to introduce you to FEA’s President-
Elect and give you details of the transition timeline. You will also have the 
opportunity to view a recap of Sea Breeze Camp 2016 and read how God 
is helping in other areas of transition throughout our organization. Great 
days are ahead for FEA Ministries. Thank you for standing with us! 

BENJAMIN MCDOWELL  Managing Editor

We would love to hear your thoughts on the World Update. Please send 
your comments or questions to pr@feaministries.org.

SEA BREEZE 
CAMP 2016

I HAVE SET BEFORE 
YOU AN OPEN DOOR
INTRODUCING PRESIDENT-
ELECT HAROLD MARTIN

THANK YOU
LEONARD 
SANKEY

CULTURAL CONNECTIONS  
ROMANIA

A PLACE TO FELLOWSHIP…
AND OTHER CAMPUS 
IMPROVEMENTS



from the 
PRESIDENT

SIDNEY GRANT

God gives clear direction on how to respond to 
His call, to His leadership, and to transition 

from one aspect of ministry to another. One of 
the key elements in any transition is finding a 
person who is qualified to lead according to God’s 
standard. 

Dr. Miles Munroe said, “The first act of a 
visionary leader should be to identify and begin 
mentoring [his] replacement.” While the selection 
of Harold as president of FEA Ministries was 
not the work of any one person, in retrospect I 
see the composite leadership of present and past 
Hobe Sound Ministries’ leaders believing in and 
mentoring him.

Shortly after informing the FEA Board of 
Directors of my plans to step down from the 
presidency of FEA Ministries, I began to wonder 
who the board would select to replace me. Of 
course the selection, the vetting process, and 
the voting are sole responsibilities of the board. 
Nonetheless, I felt responsible to join the board in 
praying and fasting that God would guide them in 
selecting the person He has prepared to lead FEA 
Ministries.

Following a time of intense and prayerful 
deliberation, on Thursday afternoon, February 

11, the board informed me that God helped 
them unanimously select Mr. Harold Martin as 
president-elect of FEA Ministries. I have served 
with Harold in various leadership capacities in the 
Hobe Sound Ministries. I have observed his life—
personal and family—and have developed a deep 
sense of admiration, appreciation, and respect for 
his passionate resolve to be like Christ and his 
compassion for people.

Harold will bring many qualities to the presi-
dency and administration of FEA. He was born, 
raised, and mentored within the Hobe Sound 
Ministries. I know he has a deep commitment to 
FEA and a personal sense of mission and vision 
for its continued global impact. 

I look forward to working closely with Harold 
throughout the transitional process and passing 
the baton to him in February 2017. He is God’s 
chosen man for the next leadership phase of FEA 
Ministries. Would you join me and Harold in 
praying for wisdom and grace through this time 
of transition?  When God’s children boldly step 
out in faith, He does amazing things through 
them. My prayer for all ongoing leadership of FEA 
Ministries is that they would have bold faith and a 
blessed future. 

When God’s 
children boldly 
step out in 
faith, He does 
amazing things 
through them.

A Time of Transition
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People from all across the United States and various 
other countries traveled to Hobe Sound during 

February to be a part of the 69th annual Sea Breeze 
Camp. We praise God for answering prayer and 
meeting the camp’s financial needs as well as people’s 
spiritual needs. These ten days are always a special 
time when old friendships are strengthened and new 
friendships are born. We welcome you to join us for 
fellowship next year!

PLATFORM PERSPECTIVE
From Rollin Mitchell’s opening-night message on 

Mary and Martha, through the Bible Studies by Paul 
Stetler, and the classic messages of Darrell Stetler, all 
sweetly harmonized by the musical ministry of the 
Cassady family, Sea Breeze Camp of 2016 was blessed 
of the Lord.  Many souls found spiritual help at the 
altar. Praise God for His presence!

—Leonard Sankey, 2016 Camp Platform Chairman
 

THOUGHTS FROM THE PRESIDENT
The diversity of activities during camp: missions 

day with its rich update of what God is doing around 
the world through HIM and our sister organiza-
tions; the youth services and activities; the children’s 
ministries; the Hispanic camp; the Hobe Sound Bible 
College special services and Homecoming activities; 
the new Sea Breeze Lectures Series; the patriotic em-
phasis; the special recognition of those who faithfully 
served FEA Ministries down through the years; and 
the tours to historical sites on campus created an 
environment in which the whole family of God could 
be individually and collectively edified. Our vision of 
Sea Breeze Camp as an event for personal spiritual 
revival and a friendly place of fellowship for the whole 
family was once again fulfilled. God’s heavenly breezes 
blew, and we were refreshed and renewed for the 
journey ahead! 

—Sidney Grant, FEA President 

God’s heavenly 
breezes blew, 
and we were 
refreshed and 
renewed for the 
journey ahead!

2016 in Review
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National Leader of the Year

Rev. Kali Nthabi was saved 
in 1991 through the efforts of 
American missionaries and HIM's 
former National Director, Rev. 
Tsikane Pheko, who held an ex-
tended tent meeting in his village.  
When Jesus came into his heart, he 
was set free from demonic powers 
that had tormented him for many 
years.  

Pastor Kali enrolled in a weekend Bible School that was 
started by HIM missionaries in 2004. His thirst for knowl-
edge and willingness to put into practice what he learned set 
him apart from the other students in his class. Following his 
graduation, he joined the teaching staff and has volunteered 
almost every Friday night of his life since 2009 to train others 
for the ministry. 

Pastor Kali's leadership ability has grown immensely since 
his conversion. Today he serves as chairman of Hope Inter-
national Missions' national church board in Lesotho and 
oversees ten congregations. He is HIM's Lesotho orphan 
ministry coordinator and a trusted adviser to missionaries 
and national pastors. It was our privilege to honor Rev. Kali as 
HIM’s National Leader of the Year during Missions Day at Sea 
Breeze Camp. 

HIM Stateswoman of the Year

Jeanne Schwartz is a true mis-
sionary in every sense of the word. 
Her heart and passion for missions 
has been evident by her dedication 
to helping others around the world 
for the last fifty years. She has 
given sacrificially of her time and 
energy to teach, preach, and train 
leaders at home and abroad. Sister 
Schwartz has exemplary leadership 

gifts that are still being demonstrated in her commitment to 
China where she meets with Christians in hidden locations to 
encourage and uplift those who do not have the freedom to 
worship in public settings. Jeanne Schwartz has been part of 
the FEA Ministries team for the past twenty-six years. It was a 
great honor to award her missionary stateswoman of the year 
during Sea Breeze Camp Meeting Missions Day, February 9, 
2016. Thank you, Sister Schwartz, for giving to the Lord! 

Praise God for Meeting the Financial 
Needs of Camp. Thank you for giving!

Total Camp Budget: 
$125,000

Total Received: 
$139,040.59

CAMP 
EXPENSES

$60,053.55

HOPE
INTERNATIONAL

MISSIONS

$51,450.33
CAMPUS 

IMPROVEMENT

$27,536.71
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Leonard Sankey began his service with FEA Ministries as a board 
member in 1998. He was elected chairman of the board in 2005 

and served with excellence in that capacity until his resignation 
in 2010. From 2008 until 2016, Rev. Sankey served as platform 
chairman for Sea Breeze Camp. As always, his presence on the camp 
platform greatly enhanced the spirit of the services. As chairman he 
led with discernment and grace. His service to FEA throughout the 
years has been with distinction and dignity. Rev. Sankey is a spir-
itual giant with a deep passion for God and humility of spirit. We 
are sincerely grateful for his service to us, and on behalf of the Sea 
Breeze Camp family, we honor him. May the God who has gifted 
and used Leonard Sankey grant strength and favor as his leadership 
continues to influence lives around the world.

“Here in Hobe Sound, God has provided us with such a 
wonderful setting—a beautiful campus and ample room for 
our needs. Sea Breeze Camp is a place and time filled with so 
much holiness history and the memories of so many legendary 
personages. The camp people generally are a happy and blessed 
congregation. It is so wonderful to see the beaming faces, upraised 
hands, and the joyful participation in the congregational singing 
and praying.” —Leonard Sankey

Leonard Sankey is one of the best platform chairmen I’ve seen 
anywhere. In this his last year as platform chairman, we want to 
recognize and honor him for his years of service with FEA in general 
and also as platform chairman for Sea Breeze Camp. —Sidney Grant

We honor Leonard Sankey. He has done a fantastic job over the 
years of serving FEA Ministries and serving the camp meeting. 
—Rodney Loper 

6    |    FEA Ministries    |    feaministries.org



By nature transitions take place over a course of time. Some 
are short, and some take longer than others. Recently our 

Spanish church in Fort Myers, Florida, has been undergoing a 
rather long transition. About six years ago we started looking for 
land on which to build a permanent home for 
this growing body of believers. At that time our 
congregation of around one hundred individuals 
was meeting in a small room at the Fort Myers 
Rescue Mission. We realized a change had to 
be made and after much searching were able to 
purchase nearly five acres of land in the heart of 
the Hispanic population of Fort Myers. For us, 
transition had begun.

From the very beginning, this project included 
the whole church with forty or fifty young men 
working together to clear the jungle that made 
up our property. The church building fund start-
ed to grow as now there was action taking place.  
Excitement was in the air! Plans were drawn 
for a new sanctuary. Volunteers from Mission 
Helps and Hearts and Hands Ministries came 
forward with offers to help in the construction. 
After leading us to the right parcel of land, God 
also led us to the engineers and contractors who 
could help make this change a reality.

I have heard stories of building projects that divided churches. 
But with this project, God was leading a congregation not only 
growing in number but also in excitement as they saw Him work-
ing on their behalf. Change can be a unifying event when God is 
in it.

Finally the day came when the pastor had the privilege of laying 
the first block—the cornerstone for the new church.  By this time 
the congregation had grown to around two hundred people, and 
only lack of space was holding us back from further growth.

Volunteer groups arrived to work alongside the church men, 
and the walls and roof went up in just seven days. The ladies of the 
church supported by preparing hearty meals for the workers. 

God was not just building a new structure. The church members 
have come through this time as a closer congregation and are now 
transitioning from the construction phase to focus on evangelism 
as they seek to fill their new church.

I feel blessed to have been able to work with Pastor Rigoberto, 
his team, and all the volunteers from start to finish on this project.  
As we leave the old building and enter the new, it is clear that God 
has led us through this transition time. 

JOHN DYKES  Director of HIM Hispanic Ministries

A New Church in Fort Myers



For the last several months, the FEA Board of Directors has been 
prayerfully selecting and vetting candidates for the presidency of 
FEA Ministries to be filled at the conclusion of President Grant’s 
term in February 2017. The board met February 11-12 for the 
annual winter board meeting. After much prayer and careful de-
liberation, Harold Martin, Executive Vice-President of Missionary 
Flights International (MFI), was selected as president-elect. We 
thank God for His help and guidance in this process. 
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For nearly fourteen years I have been serving at Missionary 
Flights International (MFI) in Fort Pierce, Florida. It has been a 
rewarding ministry under which to serve, and we certainly have 
not been looking for opportunities to serve elsewhere. MFI is 
making a tremendous impact in the Caribbean region, and it 
has been a privilege to be a part of such an incredible ministry. 
I have prayed many times over the years, however, that if God 
ever wanted to move our family to another ministry, He would 
need to open the doors He wanted us to walk through, and He 
would need to make it very clear to us. 

I can say without hesitation that this prayer has been an-
swered over the past several months. The philosophy that Kayla 
and I have used in discerning God’s will throughout our married 
life has been quite simple. We pray, seek advice from godly 
council, and walk through the doors that open easily. 

In November 2015 when the FEA Ministries Board of Directors 
asked if I would allow my name to be considered for the posi-
tion of FEA President, I was extremely honored and yet troubled 
at the same time. As previously mentioned I was not looking 
to leave MFI and giving up missionary aviation was not in our 
plans. However, I felt very clear at that time about allowing my 
name to be considered and to take | continued on page 10 w 

T
here is a time and season for all things. At FEA one 
season is drawing to a conclusion and another is 
beginning. Sidney Grant has served God’s kingdom 
with distinction through FEA for many years. His time in 

leadership has been fruitful and productive. But in the summer 
of 2014, President Grant notified the FEA Board of Directors that 
his present term would be his final one. So in February of 2017, 
a time and season will end.

The FEA Board of Directors spent much time seeking 
God’s will for this transition. The manner in which President 
Grant notified the board provided a luxury that is not often 
available in such transitions. He provided the luxury of 
time—time to be used for the selection and transition of a 
new president.

A nominating committee was appointed, and the names of 
potential candidates were submitted to them for review. A list 
of highly-qualified candidates was narrowed with the intent of 
finding the appropriate person for FEA’s future. Prayer was an 
integral part of the process. As board members, collectively and 
privately, prayer guided the choice. And in the end one name 
remained. By a unanimous vote, Harold Martin was selected to 
be the next president of FEA. There is a time and season for all 
things. It is our common belief that the up and coming season 
is his time.

As a board we have deeply appreciated your prayerful sup-
port. It has been meaningful to us all. We ask that you continue 
to support the work of God’s ministry through your prayers as 
we move through this time of change. 

From the FEA Board Chairman
SHANE CRAYCRAFT

Letter from President-Elect Martin
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FEBRUARY FEBRUARYMARCH APRIL MAY JUNE JULY AUGUST SEPTEMBER OCTOBER NOVEMBER DECEMBER JANUARY

FEBRUARY 11, 2016
Unanimously elected by 
FEA Board of Directors

MAY 27, 2016
Will conclude responsibilities as Executive Vice- 
President at Missionary Flights International

FEBRUARY 14, 2016
Introduced as President-Elect 
to Sea Breeze Camp attendees

JULY 1, 2016
Will begin working alongside President 
Grant as FEA President-Elect

FEBRUARY 2017
Will assume full responsibility 
as FEA President

Transition Timeline

w continued from page 9 
the process one step at a time. Kayla and I began praying ear-
nestly and seeking council. I specifically prayed that God would 
make His will clear to the board members and that there would 
be unanimity in the decision-making process.

Throughout the process a song by the Gaithers kept coming 
to my mind. 

“Beyond the open door is a new and fresh anointing, hear the 
Spirit calling you to go, walk on through the door and the Lord will 
go before you into a greater power than you’ve ever known before.”

The Bible verse referenced in this song is found in Revelation 
3:8, “I know thy works: behold, I have set before thee an open 
door....” On at least three different occasions in early 2016, I was 
in services where this scripture was used either as a text or in 
the making of a point. It was as if God was urging us to proceed. 

Though transitions are often difficult, God has given me a 
peace and deep assurance that we are in the center of His will. 
It will be a big adjustment for our family, and I will miss flying at 
MFI. But I stand on a promise that God gave me shortly before 
graduation from college, “Being confident of this very thing, 
that he which hath begun a good work in you will perform it 
until the day of Jesus Christ.” Philippians 1:6 
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Romania is full of quaint villages where at least forty-five 
percent of the population still resides.  Most of these villages 

have properties surrounded by some sort of fencing and situated 
on either side of a dirt road. Behind these fences is typically found 
a small dwelling, along with a garden and numerous trees that 
produce all kinds of fruits and vegetables. Many people also have 
livestock, which usually includes at least one cow, several pigs, 
geese, goats, turkeys and a clutch of chickens for both meat and 
egg production. 

During the day, the majority of the smaller animals roam on the 
roads, grazing freely at their leisure. It is common to come in con-
tact with a neighbor’s fowls and livestock on a regular basis. Quite 
often, one can see a flock of sheep being led through the village by 
a shepherd and his faithful dogs. Every morning, it is not abnormal 
to see a large number of cows heading off to pasture, accompanied 
by one of the villagers. As these cows march down the street, at 
each house another one slowly joins the group as they make their 
way to the fields. When the sun begins to set, these same cows 
return unsupervised back into the village and to their respective 
dwellings. Bicycles and horse-drawn carts are the preferred mode 
of transportation, and many still rely on the village well to obtain 
their drinking water. 

It is true that when you enter many of Romania’s villages, it 
feels as if you are literally stepping back in time. For some a village 
lifestyle may seem a bit antiquated. However, for the ministry with 
which Hope International Missions is involved, a village setting has 

proven to be an ideal place. It has allowed our missionaries to teach 
children from the House of Hope orphanage the benefit of hard 
work and responsibility. It has also provided opportunities to cul-
tivate relationships with the young people from the village through 
the activities at HIM’s Fellowship Center. Through these relation-
ships the gospel message is shared on a regular basis.  Our prayer is 
that many will become disciples of Jesus through this work. 

Chiftele (Romanian Meatballs)
A traditional recipe of Romania provided by Sally Sebo

SALLY SEBO
Romania

Romanian traditional 
food is quite rich and 
features simple but de-
licious meals. Meatballs 
of various types are 
an integral part of this 
cuisine. Chiftele (Roma-
nian meatballs) is one 
such traditional meat 
dish. Chiftele can be 
served as an appetizer 
or as a main course and 
is enjoyed with marinara 
sauce, mustard, sour 
cream, or other dips.

Romania

INGREDIENTS
1 tbsp vegetable oil
1 large or 2 small onions,
   finely chopped
2 cloves garlic, finely minced
2 medium potatoes grated
2 lb ground pork
2 eggs
½ cup bread crumbs
¼ cup parsley, finely chopped
¼ cup dill, finely chopped
salt and pepper to taste
oil for frying

Makes 6–8 servings.

Tip:  Romanian meatballs can also be baked at 400 °F for 30 to 45 minutes or until cooked through.

HOW TO MAKE CHIFTELE
1.	 In a skillet add the tablespoon of oil and sauté 

the onions and garlic until tender. Add the grated 
potato and cook until tender. Let this cool.

2. 	 In a large bowl add the remaining ingredients to the 
onion/potato blend and mix well. 

3. 	Form into balls or the traditional small patties.
4. 	Heat frying oil in a large skillet over medium-high 

heat.  Once the oil is hot, place the meatballs in the 
oil and fry them for 3-4 minutes on each side or 
until they are crispy brown. 

5. 	When done transfer the meatballs to a paper towel 
lined plate or a wire rack. Serve fresh and warm.

Prep time: 20 mins          Cook time: 30 mins
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“Everything that you have sent is excellent, and it’s tim-
ing has been great for us also. Thank you for this service 
that you are providing to the local church.” —Nathan 
Purdy, Pastor of Bible Mission Church, Lock Haven, PA

“Engage Europe has already helped our congregation par-
ticipate in serious conversation about missions. Having a 
themed mission’s service is very positive and makes it easy 
for everyone to follow along. Great idea!” —Paul Young, 
Pastor of Warren Bible Methodist Church, Warren, OH

It has been a blessing for our church to use the Engage 
materials from HIM. The format is very versatile and 
easily blends with our Wednesday prayer service. The 
video segment is well-produced, and the overall content 
provides a way for our congregation to “see” the needs 
on the field and then take them to the Lord in prayer. I 
would highly recommend this to both large and small 
churches! 
—Jonathan Heath, Senior Pastor of Faith Community 
Chapel, Thomasville, NC

Coming in July. Engage Asia! This exciting series will provide you with 
the tools to engage your congregation in the Great Commission while 
specifically focusing on the needs of the Asian world. 

What people are saying about Engage…

Get your children involved with Engage Kids, a fun, interactive eight-
page activity booklet geared towards a child’s level.

For more information on how your church can become a part of Engage, 
contact Benjamin McDowell at pr@feaministries.org or by calling 772-546-1113.

Hope 
International 
Missions



Every year approximately 400 young people graduate from the state-run 
orphanages in Slovakia and are forced to make it on their own. Many of 

these have nowhere to go, no job, and no one to help them.
God has given HIM a vision for assisting orphans as they make their tran-

sition from these orphanages to independent living. Often, because the 
young people have no knowledge or guidance as to how to live outside 
of an orphanage, their transition is not successful. Our goal is to help them 
avoid the traps of human trafficking and drugs by assisting them with 
education, spiritual training and the learning of critical life skills. 

   In December 2015 HIM purchased a property in Slovakia that has 
a 4,000 square foot house, a barn, and garage situated on just over 
three-quarters of an acre of land. From this location a ministry known as 
New Horizons Center is being launched to help young ladies find a personal 
relationship with Christ and learn how to successfully integrate into society.

     We are excited about the potential of the center.  
•	 The location is perfect since it is just six miles from a larger city where the 

girls can find employment.
•	 There is excellent transportation into the city from the village. 
•	 The property is large and has established fruit trees and grapevines.
•	 There is room for a sizable vegetable garden and some farm animals 

which will help the center become self-sustaining.
A Christian woman named Natasha will live in the home as its managing 

director. Ed Durham, regional director for HIM Europe, will serve as the 
executive director. He and his wife Heather continue to live and minister in 
Budapest, Hungary. The New Horizons Center will provide temporary transi-
tional housing for those who have nowhere else to go. The center exists to 
transform disadvantaged youth into well-adjusted spiritual leaders and 
disciple makers through education, counseling, coaching and training. 
For more information on how you can partner with this ministry, contact 
HIM at info@feaministries.org or by calling 772-546-1113. 

Louie the monkey is hiding again. See 
if you can find him, and be sure to 

let us know! The first five kids who call 
772-546-1113 or email engagekids@
feaministries.org will have their names 
published in the next issue of the World Update. Please 
make sure to include the page number and location 
where you find him as well as the town and state in 
which you live when you contact us. Happy hunting!

Winners from Last Time:
Carson Becker
Brook Hoffman
Joseph Kuhns

HIM Europe Expands into Slovakia Find Louie the Monkey!

FEA NEWS  |  A T  H O M E  A N D  A B R O A D

As you prayerfully consider the 
kind of legacy you want to leave 
to benefit the kingdom of God 
long after your death, consider 
making a gift to advance the 
cause of missions at Hope Inter-
national Missions. Your charita-
ble gift could make an eternal 
difference on any of the fields 
where HIM is currently working. 
The look of joy on the faces of 
little children at an orphanage, 
the hope of the Gospel to the 
lost in a third world country, or 
helping to build a new church 
could be made possible by a 
legacy gift as part of your estate 
planning. For more information 
about estate planning, or to des-
ignate a gift for a specific field of 
ministry at HIM, please call us at 
772-546-1113. 

WORLD UPDATE PLANNED GIVING

What Kind 
of a Legacy Will 

You Leave? 

A gift through your Estate Planning 
can make a lasting difference today.

Brennan Marshall
Laura Ross
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In the last issue of the World Update, I 
presented our plans to construct what 

we are calling our “fellowship porch” at the 
entrance to Friendship Hall, one of FEA’s 
guest facilities. I am happy to report that the 
basic construction was completed in time 
for our Sea Breeze Camp Meeting guests to 
begin enjoying this wonderful new addition. 
FEA Ministries thanks Leslie Crawford for a 
major donation which helped make this 
project possible. Thank you as well to donors 
who have assisted us in purchasing rocking 
chairs. There is still time for you to help. In 
addition to furnishing the porch, we want to 
re-paint the building, install window shutters, 
and add fresh landscaping to the entrance.

Our winter guests look forward to spend-
ing time outdoors in our mild February 
weather. We believe the much larger “fel-
lowship porch” will allow a greater opportu-
nity to enjoy outside relaxation and talking 
with friends. Come down and join us!

Looking to the future

We are grateful to all the donors who 
gave in the campus improvement offering 
during Sea Breeze Camp this year. As we 
determine the best allocation for these 
funds, we continue to make progress 
towards upgrading Manor Hall’s lobby to 

include a small kitchenette, adding in-room 
showers to more renovated rooms in 
Asbury Hall, and increasing the number of 
rooms with private baths. These are import-
ant needs that we working to address in 
the coming months and beyond.

If you are interested in short or long-term 
housing options in Sea Breeze Community 
or if you have questions about our projects 
and plans for the future, please feel free to 
contact me personally at jontofte@feamin-
istries.org or at 772-546-1113. 

SEA BREEZE COMMUNITY  |  Y O U R  H O M E  I N  S O U T H  F L O R I D A

JON TOFTE  SBC Director

A Place to Fellowship… And Other Campus Improvements

FEA MINISTRIES invites you to stay in 
Friendship Hall when you visit South 
Florida. Our newly renovated rooms feature 
attractively themed décor, new bathrooms, 
and comfortable memory foam mattresses. 
The upgraded kitchen and lobby provide a 
beautiful atmosphere in which to relax and 
connect with friends and family. Reasonable 
room pricing makes this facility a great 
place to use as your home base for Florida 
sightseeing. Located on the same campus as 
Hobe Sound Bible Church, you have the op-
portunity to worship with fellow Christians.

For reservations and information  
call 772-546-1113 or email us at  
info@feaministries.org. 

FRIENDSHIP HALL 
Your Home away from Home 

Come discover the beauty of South Florida!
w w w . f e a m i n i s t r i e s . o r g
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“Is prayer your steering wheel or 
your spare tire?” This question by Corrie ten Boom 
speaks of the priority we place on prayer. Too often in life prayer is 
relegated to the back burner until some crisis occurs. Then we grab 
the “spare tire” in desperation, hoping God will make the problem 
disappear quickly. God in His graciousness hears all the prayers 
of His children. However He wants us to approach prayer as the 
steering wheel which directs all facets of our life. 

Prayer played a key role in the selection of FEA’s President-Elect 
Harold Martin. The Board of Directors designated every Monday 
morning for several months as a time of fasting and prayer that 
God would clearly direct them to the individual He desired to 
be president. Those prayers were answered, and God gave them 
wisdom. Now as the transition unfolds, prayer must continue 
to remain the daily key component. Join with us in lifting the 
following needs to God’s throne. 

PRAY FOR PRESIDENT SIDNEY GRANT   
Throughout the coming months, Sidney Grant will not only be 
wrapping up his last term in office but will also be preparing Harold 
Martin to assume the full responsibilities as president of FEA in 
February 2017. Pray that God will give him special strength 
through this transition and wisdom as he determines his plans 
for the future. 

PRAY FOR PRESIDENT-ELECT 
HAROLD MARTIN  
As with any time of personal transition, there are many details 
involved. In addition to concluding his work at Missionary Flights 
International (MFI), he will be broadening his understanding of the 
scope of FEA’s ministries and forming his vision for the future. Pray 
for God’s continued guidance both for him and his family as 
they prepare for this new phase of ministry in their lives. 

PRAY FOR MISSIONARY FLIGHTS 
INTERNATIONAL  
For nearly fourteen years, Harold Martin has been an integral part 
of MFI. His excellence as a pilot and his leadership abilities were the 
reason he was chosen to help lead MFI as executive-vice presi-
dent. Pray that MFI will find the right individuals to cover the 
responsibilities Harold leaves behind.

PRAY FOR THE FUTURE OF
FEA MINISTRIES  
FEA remains committed to its purpose of serving the church and 
reaching the world. We are grateful that God has blessed us with 
another quality leader who will help us continue to be effective in 
this mission. Join us in praying for even greater global impact 
in the years to come. 

SHAKING 
GROUND, 
UNSHAKABLE 
FAITH
Missionary Flights 
International faithfully 
serves over 400 mission 
organizations, primarily 
throughout the Caribbe-
an. It has been a blessing 
to HIM’s works in Haiti, 
the Bahamas, and the 
Turks and Caicos Islands. In the aftermath of the 2010 Haiti earthquake,  
Harold Martin coordinated MFI’s massive relief efforts to the island. 
Shaking Ground, Unshakable Faith tells that remarkable story. It is 
available for purchase at the Hobe Sound Christian Bookstore or 
from feaministries.org.

PRAY  |  I N T E R C E D I N G  F O R  T H E  N E E D S  O F  T H E  W O R L D  —  T O G E T H E R

Scan the code to watch 
a video which details 
the selection process of 
President-Elect Martin. 

God’s Man for the Job
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DID YOU KNOW…

1 President-Elect Harold Martin attended Hobe 
Sound Christian Academy/Hobe Sound Bible 

College from the first grade through college graduation. 
He and his wife Kayla had a number of christian service 
requirements in college which included working with 
HIM’s Spanish Ministries, teaching children’s church in 
the Mobile Chapel in Indiantown, Florida.

2 Harold grew up in Sea Breeze Community and 
lived there for a total of 25 years. He experi-

enced first-hand the value of the campus, having 
lived there as a child with his parents, as a young 
married college student needing affordable housing, 
and with his family serving in ministry. 

3 Harold and Kayla have each gone on 7 summer 
missions trips with Touching Lives for Christ 

(TLC) from Hobe Sound Bible Church. They served as 
team leaders on the last 4 of those trips. 

4 FEA Ministries has been an affiliated member of 
Missionary Flights International (MFI) for 

many years. Harold has routinely flown mail, 
cargo, and work teams to support Hope 
International Missions’ projects in Haiti, the 
Bahamas, and the Turks and Caicos Islands.

5 Harold holds an Airline Transport Pilot 
Certificate and has logged nearly 4000 

flight hours. He is type rated in the DC3-TP 
aircraft. He is also an FAA certified Airframe 
and Powerplant aircraft mechanic. The only 
aviation aspiration left on his bucket list is to obtain a 
sea-plane rating. 


